
  
 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The flowers on the chancel this morning are in honor of 
Thomas M. Jamison on the one year anniversary of his 
death. His fun loving spirit is missed, especially in such 
tumultuous times. From Timothy, Mallory, Dylan, and 
Billie Jamison, with Tommy and Angeline Jamison.  
Allee Delgado came forward Sunday to request baptism. 
We will set up a baptism service soon.  Baby Conner 
Busiek was born on Thursday, January 7.  Pray for Kurt 
and Amber Busiek as they begin the adventure of 
parenting.  The Mission and Children's Ministry Teams 
had lunches and good planning meetings this past 
Sunday. The Deacons are planning a new prayer ministry 
for our church.  Cody Alfred is now in Dallas. He will 
start his new job with Fisher Investments soon. Edythe 
McDonald is recovering at home with homecare help. 
Betty Matthews is Covid-free and just got her vaccine.  
Zach and Angel Beaver were married on Jan. 4. Zach is 
the son of Randal and Jennifer Beaver. 
 
 

Ministry of the Week:  Lynn Nicholson, Leader 
Development/Enlistment 

Person(s) of the Week:  Lu McVay, 14 Eastwood 
Drive, Parkersburg WV 26104-8073  

College Student of the Week:  Kate Mills, 215-1/2 
Beechurst Avenue Apt. 3, Morgantown, WV 26505  
 

 

Gene Beatty, Jeff's dad, continues to have abdominal 
tests to address blood loss. (1/10) 

Dee Campbell, a friend of Blaine Hess, is undergoing 
treatment for stage 4 pancreatic cancer. Pray for strength, 
faith, peace and healing. (10/11) 

Katy Cox is having on-going chemo to address her 
breast cancer. (1/10)  

Elizabeth Johnson Creamans (daughter of Earl and 
Diana Johnson)  will be having breast cancer surgery on 
January 11 at UPMC in Pittsburgh. The surgery will last 
10 hours. Prayers for healing, peace and comfort. (1/10)  

Maria Delgado had her Stereotactic Brain Biopsy 
delayed as a non-essential procedure. Ruby will 
reschedule with her sometime in February/ March. (1/10)  

Brent and Destiny Duncan Brent and Gracie were able 
to fly to Kenya this past week but Destiny and Elijah 
didn't have all their Covid tests so they will fly out this 
coming week.  Pray for safe travels and for the whole 
family as they settle into their ministry. (1/10)  

Holley Faulkner, WV pastor friend of Pastor Kurt, is 
caring for his wife Maria, who became sick in Nov; she 
is now in Care Facility in Bridgeport. (1/10)  

 

January 10, 2021 
ñNew Life in a New Yearò 

ñTherefore, if anyone is in Christ, the new creation has 
come: The old has gone, the new is here!  All this is from 

God, who reconciled us to himself through Christ and 
gave us the ministry of reconciliationéò  

2 Corinthians 5: 17-18  
 

ñThis is the day the L  has made;  
Let us rejoice and be glad in it.ò ~ Psalm 118:24  

 

Prelude        ñBlessed Jesus, at Your Wordò   
      David Enoch, Organ 
 

Announcements and Ministry Opportunities 
 

Call to Worship       ñLord I Need Youò          Praise Team 
 

*Responsive Reading -   Psalm 23 

Leader: ñThe Lord is my shepherd; I shall not want.  He 
maketh me to lie down in green pastures: he leadeth 
me beside the still waters.ò 

People:  ñHe restoreth my soul: he leadeth me in the paths 
of righteousness for his name's sake.ò  

Leader:  ñYea, though I walk through the valley of the 
shadow of death, I will fear no evil: for thou art 
with me; thy rod and thy staff they comfort me.ò 

People:  ñThou preparest a table before me in the presence 
of mine enemies: thou anointest my head with oil; 
my cup runneth over.ò 

Leader:  ñ Surely goodness and mercy shall follow me all 
the days of my life: and I will dwell in the house of 
the Lord for ever.ò 

 

*Hymn of Praise No. 345  ñBlessed Assuranceò 
 

*Opening Prayer with Lordôs Prayer 
 

*Greeting One Another 
 

Childrenôs Moment 
 

Ministry Moment                            Marriage Course Video 
 

Offertory    ñJust a Little Talk with Jesusò    Praise Team 
 

Doxology 
 

Praises, Mission Moment and Pastoral Prayer 
 

Call to Prayer 

Monica Fowler, cousin of Cheryl Burnem, continues her 
chemo with on-going tests and scans. Pray for peace and 
healing. (12/13) 

Mike Hayden is having iron infusions to address his 
weakness. He needs a lung scan.  Pray for Cheryl as she 
provides care. (1/10)  

Joe Hays is at Belpre Landing doing rehab.  Pray for Diane 
as she provides care and support. (12/13) 

Tammy Reynolds Kelley continues to fight nausea and other 
side effects from her new chemo.  Pray for healing and peace. 
(1/10)  

Carol McKinney has a sore that is healing on her foot. She is 
taking meds and will see her doctor soon. (1/10) 

Tammy Lowers, Pam McClainôs friend, is having on-going 
lung tests and treatments. (1/10) 

Kimberly Samolitis, Tim and Gailôs daughter, will take her 
final nursing exams on Jan. 12. (1/10) 

Joey Singleton, Sharon Beall and JoAnn Boggôs sister-in-law 
in NY, is being treated for kidney and blood clot issues. (1/3)   

Victor Tweel, Judy Praterôs cousin, is battling prostate 
cancer.  He got a good PSA test recently. (1/10)  

Cyndi Webb, Arlene Flowers' niece, is now home and under 
hospice care. (12/13) 

Cheryl Winkler is having ongoing heart and blood pressure 
tests. Pray for healing. (12/27) 

School administrators, teachers and students and Hospital 
Administrators and Medical Staff as they navigate daily 
Covid challenges. (12/20) 

Pray for all our policemen, firemen, EMT and first 
responders. (1/10) 

Church members and their family and friends dealing 
with Covid:   

Amy Becker, Bob Byers daughter; Mary Haines, Jane 
Hulceôs sister; Phil McHenry and their daughter Lauryn 

Bohach, her husband Chris and their son Max-2 ; Alice 
Parker, Kurt Busiekôs sister in MO and Stephanie Busiek 
Green, the Busiekôs daughter in CA; Sara Taylorôs brother-in
-law Tom McCarthy at Belpre Landing. 

The family and friends of Marilyn J Blair 87, Keith Boggsô 
mother passed away in Florida on Jan. 5.  Keithôs address 
is:  46 12th Street, Parkersburg, WV 26101. 

The family and friends of Ray Keith, Rich Shawverôs 
former father-in-law, passed away on Jan. 6.  Keep Richôs 
children, Chad and Leisel and their mother Diana Bebe 
and the rest of the family in your prayers.  

1710 23rd Street ~ Parkersburg, WV 26101 
Phone: (304)-485-5171  ~  Fax: (304)-485-5194 

Website:  www.ebcwv.com ~ Email: info@ebcwv.com 
 

ñAmerica the Beautifulò 
By Katharine Lee Bates | Samuel Augustus Ward  

Verse 1:  O beautiful for spacious skies, 
For amber waves of grain, 
For purple mountain majesties 
Above the fruited plain! 

America, America, God shed His grace on thee, 
And crown thy good with brotherhood 

From sea to shining sea. 
Verse 2:  O beautiful for pilgrim feet, 
Whose stern impassioned stress 
A thoroughfare for freedom beat 
Across the wilderness! 

America, America, God mend thine ev'ry flaw, 
Confirm thy soul in self control, 

Thy liberty in law! 
Words: Public Domain 

  

Message       ñBlessed are the Desperateò 
                                  Pastor Kurt Busiek 
 

Sermon Scripture:   Matthew 5:1-12 
ñ5 Now when Jesus saw the crowds, he went up on a 
mountainside and sat down. His disciples came to him, 2 
and he began to teach them.  He said: 3 ñBlessed are the 
poor in spirit, for theirs is the kingdom of heaven.  4 
Blessed are those who mourn, for they will be comforted. 
5 Blessed are the meek, for they will inherit the earth. 6 
Blessed are those who hunger and thirst for righteousness, 
for they will be filled.  7 Blessed are the merciful, for they 
will be shown mercy. 8 Blessed are the pure in heart, for 
they will see God.  9 Blessed are the peacemakers, for they 
will be called children of God.  10 Blessed are those who 
are persecuted because of righteousness, for theirs is the 
kingdom of heaven.  11 ñBlessed are you when people 
insult you, persecute you and falsely say all kinds of evil 
against you because of me. 12 Rejoice and be glad, 
because great is your reward in heaven, for in the same 
way they persecuted the prophets who were before you. ò   

 

Prayer 
 

*Hymn No. 342     ñJust As I Amò  
 

*Benediction 
ñThe Lord bless you and keep you; the Lord make his 
face shine on you and be gracious to you; the Lord turn 

his face toward you and give you peace.ò  
Numbers 6:24-26 

 

Postlude    ñWith the Saints in Glory Shiningò      
       David Enoch, Organ 



 

 

Today - January 10 
8:30 and 10:45 a.m.  Worship Services in the Sanctuary,  
  FB or via Zoom at 10:45 (https://zoom.us/ 
  j/86867638107, Passcode 523523)  
      9:30 a.m.  Sunday School - Randy Halterman in the  
  Fellowship Hall and via Zoom  
  (https://zoom.us/j/83382135500) 
  Sunday School - Seekers in Room 204 
  Sunday School - Conquerors in Room 224 
  and Zoom (https://zoom.us/j/99294485083, 
  Passcode 711137) 
Monday-January 11 
      6:00 p.m. MOPS Steering Committee Meeting in the 
  Fellowship Hall 
Tuesday-January 12 
    10:00 a.m. Bible Study in the Conference Room and via 
  Zoom  (https://zoom.us/j/87185860738,  
  Passcode 087181) Topic: Emmanuel 
    10:00 a.m. Necessity Closet open until Noon 
    12:00 p.m. Tuesday Fellowship in the Fellowship Hall 
Wednesday-January 13 
    10:30 a.m. Staff Meeting in the Conference Room  
  and via Zoom  
      5:00 p.m. Dinner (Menu: Turkey Tetrazzini, Mixed,  
  Vegetables, Salad, Rolls and Dessert) 
  Please call the office by Tuesday to make 
   dinner reservations! 
      6:00 p.m. Bible Study in Conf. Room and via Zoom 
  (https://zoom.us/j/8538277974)  
      7:15 p.m. Capital Team Meeting via Zoom 
  (https://zoom.us/j/88994182568, Passcode 
  485698)  
Thursday-January 14 
Friday-January 15 

   Jan. 10 Timothy Jamison  
  11 Mia and Madi Butterfield 
  12 Lee Ann Kellison, Steve Metheny 
  13 Jean Farley Nordeck 
  14 Matthew Casto, Steve McClain, Sylvie Titlow 
  15 Geno Beatty, Angela Hissam   
    
 

    

January 10 ~ Faith Gospel 
January 17 ~ Mayer Life Group 

January 24 ~ Suzanne Halterman Team 
 

            8:30 a.m. Service       16 
            10:45 a.m. Service     60 

¶ WVBC Annual Training Event - The WVBC is offering 
training classes via zoom in the following areas on 
February 1, 2 and 4:  Clerks, Deacons, Treasurers, 
Trustees, Online Giving and Worship, Discipleship, 
Grandparenting, and Missions.  Here is the link if you'd 
like to register:  https://www.wvbc.org/annual-training-
event/ 

¶ Tuesday Fellowship - Tuesday Fellowshipôs ñHappier 
New Yearò  lunch is scheduled for January 12 at 12noon.  
IF you are able to join us please rsvp to my personal 
email address: ucnbankonit@mail.com.  There will NOT 
be a signup sheet in the church office.  Blessings, Carol 
Fryfogle 

¶ The Bible Project/ New Reading and Study Program 
for 2021 - Pastor Kurt is challenging the church to join 
together in reading the entire Bible in 2021.  The Bible 
Project is offering a reading plan and video for every 
day of the year as well as a weekly podcast teaching 
called Reflections.  You can join the study by going to 
the Bible Project website to sign up by giving them 
your email address.  You'll  receive our weekly Bible 
study emails on Wednesdays. Each week weôll focus 
on a key theme or idea as we walk through Scripture 
from beginning to end.   Here is a link to the Bible 
Project website: https://bibleproject.com.  And here is 
a link that gives an overview of the reading plan for 
the entire year: https://bibleproject.com/other-
resources/reading-plan/. 

¶ Annual Celebration of Ministry  - Join us on Wednesday, 
January 20 at 6:00 p.m. in the sanctuary and via Zoom as 
we worship together, look at the 2020 Annual Report 
(which summarizes what we did in ministry as a church 
in 2020) and pray together for Godôs direction for our 
church and ministries in 2021.  

¶ The 2021 Flower Calendar is on the receptionistôs 
office window. If you would like to provide flowers 
for our worship services to the Glory of God or in 
honor or memory of a loved one, please sign up on 
this calendar or call the church office.  

¶ Communion Units - If you watch our service from 
home and would like to have a few of the self-
contained communion wafer and juice containers that 
we use, please call the office and we'll send them to 
you.  Or you can just stop by the church if you're out.  

¶ Usher Ministry - If you're interested in our usher 
ministry, call the office or talk to Pastor Kurt. 

¶ The Marriage Course - The Marriage Course will be 
starting February 5, 2020 from 6–8 pm for 7 
consecutive Fridays in the Fellowship Hall. The 
course is a series of 7 sessions designed to help 

couples invest in their relationship and build a strong 
marriage. This course is for you if you are: in a 
thriving marriage and want to keep it that way, are 
seeking to address an unresolved issue in your 
marriage, or are considering marriage.  Cost for the 7 
dinner-dates is $40, which includes all program and 
meal expenses. Waivers are available upon request.  
On-site childcare may be available with prior 
approval.  For further information or reservation, 
contact the Course Hosts: Keith and Eileen Mayer at 
(304) 834-2563 or the church office (304) 485-5171 
or terri@ ebcwv.com. Reserve your table early as 
space is limited!  Marriage is valuable and investing 
in it is important. 

¶ Thank You from Kim Jackson - Thank you doesnôt 
seem to be enough for the gratitude I feel. This 
church, my church, so lovingly provided funds and 
gifts for me to be able to provide gifts for the rural 
counties as well as 28 kids in wood county.  Every 
time I felt we just didnôt have enough to cover the 
kids God blessed us with more funds or gifts from all 
of you.  I teared up on several occasions!! God is 
good. We were able to give gifts to over 100 kids in 
the rural counties and 28 kids locally. Thank you 
church family. Thank you for every dollar, every gift 
and every prayer.  Thank you for supporting me and 
Catholic Charities. You are such a blessing and Iôm 
extremely blessed to be a part of you.  Blessings to  
all of you in this new year.  
   Kim Jackson, Catholic Charities  

¶ Thank You from Kelsey Cline - We had a wonderful 
Gustke Christmas party in December and we 
appreciate the use of the church fellowship hall. Due 
to COVID, my Mom and Grandma were unable to 
help with the dinner this year, but the Gustke staff 
stepped up and were able to help. We had 2 kids leave 
the day before the party early but they both left with a 
bag filled with Christmas gifts. We had 6 kids attend 
the party and receive their full travel bag of gifts. We 
played several games and had a nice dinner. The next 
day we received a sibling set of 3 unexpectedly the 
day before Christmas Eve and we were able to fill 3 
more travel bags for them as they arrived.  Thank you 
for your continued support of the Gustke Shelter 
during Christmas.  

¶ Thank You from Bob Byers - Thank you for your 
prayers, cards and visits over the past months.  
Especially, thank those who came to my door and 
sang Christmas songs.  I am getting stronger and plan 
to be in church before long.  May our Lord richly 
bless you for being faithful to Him.  ~ Bob Byers            
P.S. Amy is still in ICU in Columbus with Covid.  
She is improving. 

 

If youôre a Guest at Emmanuel, 
we want to welcome you to our 

church.   
 

If you would like to know more about Emmanuel or 
if you have questions about the Christian faith, 
please contact our Guest Coordinator, Barb Kirsch 
(304.482.2942 or bkirsch@suddenlink.net) or Pastor 
Kurt Busiek (304.485.5171or kurt@ebcwv.com). 
There is a visitor sign up sheet in the narthex on 
our guest table.   

 

Does Not Include On-Line Giving 
 

   General Fund    $8,047.38 
   Missions 965.69  
   Maint. Fund            183.94 
       Total  $9,197.00 
 

   Designated Funds: 
    Building Fund $   510.00 
    Memorials 100.00 
    Benevolence Fund 641.00 
    Necessity Closet 300.00 
    RMMO 60.00 
 

 

Includes On-Line Giving 
 

   General Fund    $30,071.45 
   Missions 3,531.77 
   Maint. Fund            685.78 
       Total  $34,289.00 
 

   Designated Funds: 
    Building Fund $  1,806.00 
    Memorials 1,075.00 
    Thanksgiving Offering 200.00 
    Christmas Offering 1,010.00 
    Staff Gifts 1,565.00 
    Benevolence Fund 1,476.00 
    WMO 75.00 
    RMMO 1,455.00 
    Meal Ministry 400.00 
 
    

 If you know someone who is struggling or  
discouraged, give them a candle or prayer 
bear.  They are available in the narthex 

    
 

tel:%28304%20482%202942
mailto:bkirsch@suddenlink.net
mailto:(304%20485%205171
mailto:kurt@ebcwv.com

